
 

 

Thank you True Mother for giving us Victory Resolution Week precious grace 
 
Wonju Jeong McDevitt 
October 2024 
 

Dear Cheon Il Guk leaders, pastors worldwide, and blessed family members, I hope 

this message finds you well as you work tirelessly in our providential field. Despite the 

intense heat of last September, I believe our passion and devotion to Heavenly Parent 

and True Parents of Heaven, Earth and Humankind remained unmatched. 

 

I would like to express my gratitude to True Mother for giving us such precious grace 

and blessings with great devotion and love during the Victory Resolution Week for the 

Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum Entrance Ceremony. 

 

I would also like to thank the Cheon Il Guk leaders, pastors worldwide, and blessed family members for 

your understanding and active participation in various events centered on Cheon Mu Won, which was 

established as a pivotal organization in Heaven's Providence. 

 

Beloved blessed family members, We are now participating as pioneers opening wide the door to a new 

era and new unprecedented time in human history, attending True Mother, the substantial Holy Spirit and 

only begotten Daughter. 

 

Regarding this miraculous and encouraging event, I am reminded every moment that it is an unbelievable 

blessing and unbelievable grace. The completion of Heaven's Providence and human history! On the day 

of the Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum Entrance Ceremony, which will be the first and last in the 

6,000-year history of Heaven's Providence, I cannot express how grateful I am that we have the privilege 

of fulfilling our duty as children in the holy act of enshrining Heavenly Parent and True Parents of 

Heaven, Earth and Humankind in the highest place of glory. In that sense, I would like to give a round of 

applause to all of you. 

 

Now there are exactly 221 days left until the Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum Entrance Ceremony (as 

of September 9, 2024). True Mother is preparing for the entrance ceremony with the highest devotion for 

Heavenly Parent. True Mother is counting down the days with joy, excitement, delight and gratitude, 

leading the entire event as one continuous flow. On the other hand, she feels very sorry and regretful 

before Heavenly Parent that this cosmic day is only being realized at this time. 

 

We must all understand True Mother's desperate heart and grateful mind well, and become devoted 

figures who can fully respond to her will. 

 

True Mother has also emphasized several times that the entire Cheon Won Gung entrance ceremony event 

should proceed in perfect unity centered on Cheon Mu Won with all continents and all providential 

organizations. The reason is that she established Cheon Mu Won as the final organization for the 

completion of Heaven's Providence. 

 

Fully understanding this will, I sincerely hope that you will become proud Cheon Il Guk leaders, public 

officials, and members who are completely united with Cheon Mu Won and who will surely achieve and 

be victorious in the Cheon Won Gung entrance ceremony. 

 

Once again, I sincerely thank you for participating with deep devotion so that the Victory Resolution 

Week for the Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum Entrance could be held with grace and bring glory to 

Heavenly Parent and True Parents of Heaven, Earth and Humankind. I pray that grace, love, and unity 

centered on Heavenly Parent will always be with your church and family, and that greater victory and 

happiness will dwell with you. 

 


